
BOARD OF DIRECTORS                 
President
  Rhea Clift
1st V.P./Programs
  Judy Pearson
2nd V.P./Membership
  Suda Calabro
3rd V.P./Awards
  Deborah Kinler
Recording Secretary
  Rose Ann Hester
Corresponding Secretary
  Lyn Windsor
Treasurer/Operating Account
  Venita Osborne
Asst. Treasurer/Project Account
  Sohelia Kail
Bylaws
  Shirley Henderson
Campaign/Volunteerism
  Jane Jones
Fundraising
  Carrie Montgomery
Legislative
  Judy Kilmer
Membership
  Bonnie Siler
Public Relations
   Karon Smith
Americanism
   Joan Hawkins
Caring for America
   Joan Hawkins 
   Janine Carney
Chaplain
   Dr. Sharon Webb
Decorations
   Jacque Clift
Facebook
   Shirley Henderson 
Editorial Board
    Donna Howard
    Lyn Windsor
    Judy Kilmer
Greeter 
    Janine Carney
Leadership
   Judy Kilmer
Meeting Arrangements
   Kathy Reagan
Parliamentarian
   Joyce Avery
Voter Registration
   Dee Nollner
Christmas Tea
   Suda Calabro
Website/Newsletter/Directory
   Cindy O’Neal

Shelby County Republican Women’s ClubShelby County Republican Women’s Club

Celebrating Celebrating 
62 Years 62 Years 

1960-20221960-2022

January  2022

of th
e

The
GOP
GOP

Tea Note*
Reservation is required if you are 
staying for tea. The deadline for 
reservations is Wednesday of the week 
prior to the meeting.If you make a 
reservation and are unable to attend, 
payment will be expected. Please remit 
by check or pay online at scrwc.org. 
Call or text Kathy Reagan at 901-415-
5787 for additional information.  
Email: katreagan@att.net

2022 is Election Year
SCRWC 

will kick it off with:
THE TOP OF THE TICKET EVENT!

PLEASE JOIN US
JANUARY 11, 2022

2-4 PM
As we kick off election year with:

Cary Vaughn: Chairman of the Shelby County Republican Party
Amy P. Weirich: District Attorney General

Worth Morgan: Memphis City Council and candidate for Mayor of Shelby County
We have planned an exciting program featuring 3 guest speakers who will educate us 
about the coming year and the work that lies ahead to insure that we have a strong 

ticket for WINNING!

You are Cordially Invited to Our 
SCRWC January General Meeting

Tea and Treats 
TUESDAY January 11, 2022

2 PM - 4 PM (1:45 social and check in)
Memphis National Golf Club 
10135 National Club Drive | Collierville, TN 

For Afternoon Tea Reservations, please call or text Kathy Reagan 
 at 901-415-5787. Email: katreagan@att.net

**Reservation Deadline is Wednesday, January 5, 2022** 
Afternoon Tea is $20 per person.

Note: Because we are billed, if you make a reservation and are  
unable to attend, payment will be expected.

Worth Morgan Cary Vaughn Amy P. Weirich

Margaret Anderson
Ruth Archer
Judith Jones

Deborah Smith
Faye Stephens
Cynthia White

New Members ...



President’s Corner

January
Birthdays

MEMBERS
05  Sharon Hawkins
07  Billie Work
09  Jean Britt
09  Gloria Hall
14  Carol Symeon
21  Carol Johnson
24  Rebecca Kustoff
25  Paula Bowman 
27  Jacque Clift

ASSOCIATE MEMBERS 
12  Pat Scroggs

President Rhea Clift  
1st VP Programs Judy Pearson  

2nd VP Membership Suda Calabro  
3rd VP Awards Deborah Kinler  

Recording Secretary Rose Ann Hester  
Corresponding Secretary Lyn Windsor 

Treasurer Venita Osbourne 
Assistant Treasurer Soheila Osbourne 

2022 Elected Officials

President Rhea Clift 
Judy Kilmer Legislative

Republican Party Christmas Event
Worth Morgan, Judy Pearson Cary Vaughn

We had a wonderful Christmas Tea. Eighty people came! We saw many new faces and many 
faces we had missed! Suda Calabro planned a perfect afternoon. The number of Silent Auction 
items was so large that we ran out of space on the tables to display them. Thank you to 
everyone who donated such enticing items for members to bid on. Once again Nancy Tapp 
was our fabulous emcee. I loved the way our members joined in and worked as runners to 

distribute the auction items quickly. The highlight of the afternoon was Patti Possel’s Chocolate Almond 
Truffle Cake. It was the best surprise. Can you believe it sold for $95 after spirited bidding. Thank you, Patti. 

Thank you, SCRWC members,  for bringing so many Christmas cards for our club to send to our active duty 
service members.

The Christmas Tea was a great way to end 2021. Enjoy the holiday and be ready to work in 2022.

Merry Christmas!
Rhea



Membership ...

Election Information...

          Membership for Critical 2022 Election Year
January is the time to renew and get friends and family to join SCRWC. We need all hands on deck to 
support our Republican candidates and to keep our country from moving further to the liberal left. Much 
local work needs to be done, and I know we all want to be involved.
     Membership has many benefits including knowledge of Republican events, campaigning information on 
many levels, and opportunities to share ideas with people who are like minded and want conservatism back in 
government. Thanks to those who have already joined or renewed.
     I have the SCRWC 2021-2022 directories if you have not yet gotten yours.
     Full membership is $40, Associate Membership is $30, and I will be happy to take your payment. Checks are payable to SCRWC 
and PayPal is available at SCRWC.org . Mail checks to: Suda Calabro, P.O. Box 38844, Germantown, TN 38183. Please call me if 
you have a question at 901-830-4960
     I also have SCRWC informational trifolds to mail to interested prospects. Let me know their names and addresses.

Suda Calabro
2nd VP Membership Chair

CAN YOU TRUST POLITICAL NEWS?
Dee Nollner

    News has become more and more questionable. What we read or
hear has become somewhat like the old Whisper/Gossip Game.
Words whispered into the first ear are entirely different from that
announced by the last mouth.
    Money rather than integrity/accurate information seems to be the
name of the game. The more an article is noticed; the more it
will be read. Exposure creates revenue. The more sensational the
headline, the more likely we are to read it, especially if it
appeals to our thinking!
    We can’t attend every meeting or event to hear for ourselves.
Accuracy of reports is important. How do we determine what is
true and what is not? One clue might be headlines. If a headline
says: "our daughters were saved from horrific danger!, and it
turns out to be not drafting females into the U.S. military --you
know that was a sensational headline. That subject has never had
serious consideration.
    A fairly recent example of rile-up-news to hit the internet was
about the Fourth of July. It was proclaimed to have been
canceled by the government! Now ask yourself, how can that
be? A parade might be canceled, but July 4 is a calendar date.
You won’t be fined or jailed, etc. if you celebrate July 4.
Little or no regulation exists on the internet, and it pays writers
well. Cable owners accept fees and post anything that will
attract attention.
    Gone are the days when we can depend on our mother’s
neighbor’s cousin for reliable reports. Check at least two
different sources.

Shelby County Republican Women's Club donated 
Christmas cards with messages for troops abroad 
and here at home. The club members’ wish is that 
our expressions of appreciation for their service will 
brighten their holidays.
Joan Hawkins, Americanism Chair; SCRWC President 
Rhea Clift; and Janine Carney, Americanism Co-Chair



Upcoming Events 

Saturday, January 1 - Happy New Year!
Tuesday, January 11 -SCRWC General Meeting
Memphis National Golf Club, 2:00pm - 4:00pm

Monday, January 17 - Martin Luther King, Jr. Day
Thursday, January 20 - SCRWC Board Meeting

Germantown Library, Room B, 9:30am - 11:30am

Be sure to check us out on Facebook at: facebook.com/scrwc 

scrwc.org scrwc1960@gmail.com

Shelby County Republican Women’s Club
Newsletter Desk
8476 Allenby Lakes Drive
Germantown, TN  38139-3261

of th
e

The
GOP
GOP

SCRWC MEMBERS, LET'S ALL JOIN IN SUPPORTING 
THE REPUBLICAN PARTY OF SHELBY COUNTY!

2022 RPSC Membership dues start at $25.
RPSC HQ Phone: 901-310-4570 | shelbygop.org

Newsletter News
You can help SCRWC save money on newsletter production and mailing costs

if you opt to receive your newsletter via email instead of postal mailing.
Please be sure to note this on your 2021 membership renewal form,

or you can let us know via email at scrwc1960@gmail.com.
Please let us know if you would be interested in sponsoring a newsletter for $100.

Many thanks to Dee Cole and his staff at
Imec, 5120 Elmore Road in Bartlett, TN for printing our newsletters!

http://facebook.com/scrwc
http://scrwc.org
mailto:scrwc1960%40gmail.com?subject=SCRWC%20Newsletter
mailto:scrwc1960@gmail.com

